Commissioner James G. “Grant” Wells called the Clark County Veterans Service Commission (VSC) meeting to order at 8:30a.m. on 7 July 2022.  Commissioners present: James G. “Grant” Wells, James R. Ryan, Thomas O’Neal, Ronald Coss, and Bill McGee. Assistant Director Crystal Baker was also present.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

Reading and Approval of Minutes: Tom O’Neal moved to dispense with the reading of the Minutes of 30 June 2022 and approve them as written. The motion was seconded by Ron Coss and carried by a unanimous vote.
Assistant Director Updates: All board members received and signed the Monthly Report to Posts.
A letter concerning the 2023 Budget was discussed. Ms. Baker provided a copy of a letter she received from Ms. Jenny Hutchinson to each board member. This letter was advising the VCS that the Board of County Commissioners received the 2023 budget request. Grant Wells stated, “They can’t deny our budget correct?” Ms. Baker asked Tom O’Neal if anything had been discussed in yesterday’s County Commission meeting. He responded they hadn’t however he somewhat remembers them discussing something about the budget at their weeks prior meeting.  The VSC signed a letter requesting a hearing before the County Commissioners to discuss the request. Ms. Baker will forward the letter to Ms. Hutchinson.
Each member of the board received a copy of the agenda for the OSACVSC training they will attend in Columbus July 23, 2022.

Ms. Baker advised the board that Jeff Adams from Job and Family Services picked up some brochures and business cards to display on his table at the Clark County Fair the week of June 22nd through the 30th.

End of Month Reports were reviewed. Each board member received and reviewed the End of Month Reports.

Transition from Assistant Director to Executive Director was discussed. Ms. Baker advised the board that Ms. Wood came up with a list of remaining items and a timeline as to when she will pass those down to Ms. Baker.

Tom O’Neal stated he read in a newspaper over the weekend that an Ohio Law has been passed allowing Veterans Offices to use county credit cards to pay for temporary housing for homeless veterans. Ms. Baker advised Mr. O’Neal that she would look into it.
Bill McGee moved to acknowledge payment of the following invoices:

Advertising & Printing ~ Alpha Media $1950.00 for radio ads.  Lamar $900.00 for billboards.

Contract Services ~ US Bank $59.00 for copier lease.

Office Supplies ~ Kavanaugh’s $394.99 for a standing desk

Other Expenses ~ Clark County Historical Society $1905.00 for the July lease. KOI $28.83 for oil change.

 
Public Comments: None.
The motion was seconded by Ron Coss and carried by a unanimous vote.

There being no further business to come before the board, Tom O’Neal moved to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Bill McGee and carried by a unanimous vote.  The meeting adjourned at 8:49a.m.

ATTEST:




_______________________________________







Grant Wells, President







________________________________________







Bill McGee, Secretary

